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RE: Transmittal of the Waste Handling Plan for the Demolition of the Alpha-2 Complex
Located at the Y-12 National Security Complex, Oak Ridge, Tennessee (DOE/OR/01-2877&D2)

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Remediation-Oak
Ridge Office, received the above referenced submittal on April 2, 2024. The document has been
reviewed pursuant to the Federal Facility Agreement (FFA) for the Oak Ridge Reservation (ORR).

The U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) has characterized the above-grade portions of Alpha-2 and
satisfied the intent of the Waste Handling Plan (WHP) to support development of awaste profile for
the Environmental Management Waste Management Facility (EMWMF) as described in the FFA
Appendix I-14. TDEC has no additional comments on this WHP, and DOE should consider the WHP
approved.

Moving forward, TDECs overall interest is protection of the environment during and after
implementation of this removal action. As documented in TDECs comments on the Addendum to the
Removal Action Work Plan for the Y-12 Facilities Deactivation/Demolition Project (DOE/OR/01-
2479&D1/A13/R2) and discussed in numerous project team meetings, TDEC has specific interests
regarding planning for waste management, adding additional FFA scope within the Alpha-2
basement as described in the WHP, and ensuring this remedial action does not hinder future soil
remedial actions at the Alpha-2 site.

Planning for Mercury Waste Management
The introduction of this WHP states that the document defines the management of wastes from the
Alpha-2 Complex to be disposed in the EMWMF, ORR Landfill (ORRL), Nevada Nuclear Security Site
(NNSS), or another appropriate offsite disposal facility. Mercury is aprimary contaminant of concern
that should be considered during remediation within the Upper East Fork Poplar Creek (UEFPC)
area. The ORR FFA Appendix Dstipulates that approximately 95,000 pounds of mercury were lost in
Alpha-2 during active operations. Though existing Alpha-2 above-grade characterization data has
not identified significant concentrations of mercury, the fact that the Alpha-2 processes lost such
large quantities of mercury makes it prudent to have adequate planning and arobust mercury
waste management strategy in place should mercury waste be encountered during demolition.








